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Friends, 

Last month an article appeared on 
the front page of The Day.  It sub-
sequently appeared in the New 

London Times and Waterford Times.  The article was 
written by our Vice President, Armi Rowe.  She wrote 
about how Temple Emanu-El has embraced technology 
as a way to enhance our connection with our congre-
gants and friends.  We turned to technology in re-
sponse to the conditions of the pandemic.  If we could-
n’t gather at the Temple, we needed another way to 
stay connected.  It was a team effort to move into the 
virtual world.  In the first days of the pandemic Sherry 
and I had help from our Temple Emanu-El teens, Trevor 
Fornara (now studying at Binghamton University) and 
Ellanora Lerner (now studying at Clark University).  
Trevor and Ellanora helped us set up and stream our 
first service.  Technologically, it was rudimentary.  You 
could see and hear us, but we couldn’t see or hear you.  
Our first steps set our direction but we knew we had 
to keep innovating.  Then we entered the Zoom world 
which gave us two-way communication.  Since then, a 
small AV Club has formed with Sean Bendick at the 
heart of it.  As far as we have come, we still have a long 
way to go.  My vision is that we continually chip away 
at the barriers between those who can gather in our 
physical space and those gathering in our virtual space. 

A similarly progressive step was taken in our TE Reli-
gious School.  When our in person learning went virtu-
al, Armi Rowe and Jennifer Zettler brought Shalom 
Learning, an online Jewish education program, to our 
school.  This added significant content and additional 
structure to the Religious School curriculum that Jen-
nifer and Armi had already significantly revised and 
refined.  Additionally, Sherry Barnes and I took our 
First Friday programs for families on-line and Jennifer 
and Armi added monthly Shabbat and holiday pro-
grams for our students.  Armi and Jennifer turned over 
leadership of our Religious School to Rachel O’Brien.  
Before Armi and Jennifer were done, they helped Ra-

Rabbi’s Message - 

Marc Ekstrand 

chel transition our students and school back to in per-
son learning. 

The article in The Day was accompanied by pictures of 
our April Share Shabbat.  They say a picture says a 
thousand words.  The front page picture captured one 
of our students, Rebecca Tsai, standing on the bima.  
Rebecca opened our hybrid Share Shabbat service 
with Sherry in joyous song.  Another picture showed 
our young learners holding up a challah that I baked 
for our first oneg in over two years.  A third picture 
captured Sean Bendick and Ryan O’Bern (our AV assis-
tant from Grasso Technical High School) managing the 
camera and Zoom space.  In the background of that 
picture one can see our on line community on a big 
screen in our sanctuary.  What these pictures say is 
that we have a healthy, diverse, progressive spiritual 
community that is moving into the future with opti-
mism and confidence. 

What is a little harder to discern from the pictures is 
how seamlessly our religious school students and fami-
lies join in our Kabbalat Shabbat celebrations.  Share 
Shabbat isn’t a ‘kids service’ or simplified and abridged 
Shabbat observance.  Rather, our young community of 
learners, their families, and teachers joyously uplift our 
Shabbat observance.  Share Shabbat engages our en-
tire Temple Emanu-El community. 

If you haven’t joined in yet, there are two more special 
opportunities before summer.  May 6th will be our last 
Share Shabbat of the school year.  June 4th will be a 
special Share Shavuot program highlighting our educa-
tors, including honoring Jennifer Zettler and Armi 
Rowe for their dedication to our Religious School.  
Shavuot is a fitting time to honor our educators.  Our 
rabbinic sages associated Shavuot with the reception 
of Torah at Sinai.  That was a huge progressive step for 
the Israelites.  Each generation since has taught its To-
rah to the next.  Our teachers sustain this tradition 
that sustains the Jewish people. 

Mark your calendars to Share Shabbat and Share Sha-
vuot. 

L’shalom, 

Rabbi Marc 

MAY 2022 

NISAN-IYYAR-SIVAN 5782 

Bullet in  
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CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 

April held some beautiful “getting together” opportu-

nities! We had Share Shabbat, Temple Emanu-El’s 

Homecoming event, and our first in-person Passover 

Seder in 2 years! I really was so pleased with the turn 

out for these 3 occasions. At Share Shabbat, we not 

only enjoyed sharing Shabbat together, but we also 

had our first oneg, along with Rabbi Marc’s homemade 

challah! Our Homecoming event was like a family reun-

ion. It was great! I loved watching people interacting 

with each other, enjoying each other's company, and 

sitting with their friends at the BBQ that followed. I 

also enjoyed seeing the beautiful Torah covers that Pat 

Sher made and listening to her tell us about her beauti-

ful artwork. Then there was the Passover Seder at 

Langley’s. Around 100 people joined Rabbi Marc and 

me, to celebrate this holiday of freedom. How nice it 

was to be surrounded by friends and family. You can 

check out the pictures on our Facebook page. Thank 

you to everyone who helped make these 3 events pos-

sible.  

Switching topics… 

I remember watching the Disney animated movie Coco 

a while back. Its message was to remember those we 

Notes from Sherry Barnes 

love and not let their memories fade, so that they will 

always be around us. It was very touching. It reminded 

me of the poem In Mishkan T’filah, the Weekday and 

Festivals book, called, We Remember Them. The last 

line of the poem says, “So long as we live, they too 

shall live, for they are now a part of us as we remem-

ber them.” Many cultures and religions also encourage 

remembering those we have loved and lost. When we 

say the name of someone who has passed, we say zi-

chrona livracha for a female and zichrono livracha for a 

male, which means, of blessed memory. We also say 

May their memory be for a blessing. Though we miss 

them, the beauty of our memories with them while 

they lived is a blessing. With the coming of Mother’s 

Day, I know there are many of us who have lost our 

mothers. I will be remembering my Mom and her won-

derful laugh and sense of humor. Also May 14, was the 

day Terri Goldsmith was born. I will be remembering 

the “big sister” way she watched over me. She also 

had a contagious laugh and was so caring. By remem-

bering, we keep them close to us and keep their 

memory alive. May the memories of those that you 

will be remembering throughout the year, always be 

for a blessing. 

President’s Message - Andy Parad  

As I’m sure you’ll hear at least a few times in this Bulle-

tin, the April Homecoming event was a huge success. 

Not only did were we able to come together as a com-

munity to see each other, but we were able to be pro-

ductive at the same time. From my vantage point in the 

thorn bushes I was able to see about 4-6 people hur-

riedly raking leaves from near the building. I could hear 

a chainsaw running (or at least Mike revving it up). I 

could see the smoke coming off the grill. I missed all 

the socializing and things being done inside (and the 

work on the roof), but I hear there was quite a bit ac-

complished. There was a beautiful art exhibit I was 

able to see. BBYO was there. There was a book club 

meeting. Mel Brooks stopped by. Ok, maybe not the 

last one. But everything else was really all going on at 

the same time while we were all catching up with each 

other. It was quite a lot, and a good time had by all. I 

heard whispers that people think this should be not 

only an annual event, but a semiannual event. If you 

have an opinion on this or any other thoughts, please 

let us know. We are all ears. 

And there is more going on in May and into June. I 

won’t list it all, as it will be in the Bulletin. I will make 

note that there will be a pickleball “event” of some 

sort that is still in the works for the exact details. At 

the very least, I’ll be setting up a couple nets in the 

parking lot so people can give it a shot. For those of 

you who haven’t heard of pickleball yet…it’s the fast-

est growing sport in America and you’ll be hearing of it 

soon. Played with a paddle and a ball like a wiffle ball, 

it’s a cross between tennis, badminton, and ping pong. 

It doesn’t take much skill to start, so come on out and 

hit a few balls with us. Or at least (hopefully) enjoy the 

nice weather. 

Andy 
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Sisterhood -- Gail Weber & Barbara Senges, Co-Presidents  

A quick plug: 

If you are interested in joining the choir, please send me an email. I’m always looking to fill the choir with lots of 

voices. I’m also looking for those interested in singing for the High Holy Days. Don’t be shy. Send me an email. 

B’shir, 

Sherry 

Notes from Sherry Barnes continued from page 2 

Hi Ladies, 

As you read our article each month, you can see how 
busy our Sisterhood has been with fun events for our-
selves and community events (Friendly Visitor Pro-
gram) for our greater community. 

We are coming down the homestretch of this year with 
three scheduled programs in May.  

Please mark your calendars and either participate or 
attend our Sisterhood Shabbat Service on Friday, May 
13. Normally our service coincides with Mother’s Day 
weekend, but there was a conflict with our special first 
Friday services, Share Shabbat. So, we are having our 
service the following weekend. Eileen Shapiro spends a 
tremendous amount of time compiling meaningful 
readings and prayers and this service is always well-
attended and touching. If you would like to participate, 
please email Eileen at esfinallyhasemail@comcast.net 

There is a special Sisterhood Regional Book Club, on 
Zoom only, on Wed, May 18 at 7:00pm. Book clubs 
from around the area have been invited and are excit-
ed to hear the author Victoria Riskin speak about her 
book (Fay Wray and Robert Riskin: A Hollywood Mem-
oir). For those of you who are not familiar with this 
Hollywood couple, Fay Wray was in the movie King 
Kong in 1933. Whether you read the book or not, this 
promises to be a fascinating evening with the author 
being interviewed by Cecile Feldman and Sheila 
Horvitz. Contact Barbara Senges for the Zoom link at 
Professeur38@me.com 

And finally, to wrap up our year, Kim Fischburg is gra-
ciously opening her home for our End-of-the-Year Sis-
terhood Dinner on May 19. What a wonderful way to 
catch up with your Sisterhood friends in person, enjoy 
a delicious dinner and hear from our WRJ Regional Vice
-President. Save the date and watch for a flyer with 
more details! 

Our walking group continues to grow. We meet at 

Hole in the Wall parking lot in Niantic on Wednesday 
and Thursday mornings at 10:00am. This is the perfect 
time of year for these walks – get your steps in and 
chat with the other ladies. 

Looking back, the year has had its challenges, but the 
Sisterhood board worked hard and tried to stay crea-
tive while looking out for everyone’s well-being. It has 
been fun working together and seeing all of you, on 
Zoom or in person.  

See you at our May events! 

Barbara Senges and Gail Weber  

Co-Presidents  

 
 
TEMPLE EMANU-EL GIFT SHOP  

Please check out the 
Gift Shop website to 
see our selection of 
items. There is a link 
right on the Temple 
Homepage. Or, email 
me at judai-

cashop@tewaterford.org to set up a time to meet in 
the Gift Shop. Please don't hesitate to contact me for 
an appointment. 

On June 30, my tenure in the gift shop is coming to an 
end. During this time, I have been enriched by the con-
tacts and friendships I have made. I have met so many 
members of the Jewish community that I may have 
never met before. It really is very little work and what 
you get is so much more than what you put in. Please 
consider helping to run the gift shop. 

 

Susan Hausmann 

mailto:esfinallyhasemail@comcast.net
mailto:Professeur38@me.com
mailto:judaicashop@tewaterford.org
mailto:judaicashop@tewaterford.org
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Members of Sisterhood assembled Passover bags to be 
distributed through the JFEC Friendly Visitor Program. 

We had fun planting herb pots together at 
Smith’s Acres in Niantic. 

Busy April for Sisterhood  
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Temple Emanu-El Religious School (TERS) - Rachel O’Brien 

wrap up the 8th grades 
study of the Holocaust.  

I can’t believe that reli-
gious school is moving to 
the homestretch. Please 
note, our last mid-week 
Hebrew instruction is on 
May 4 and our last Sunday 

session is May 22. Our last day of religious school will 
conclude with a whole school celebration - details to 
come. Meanwhile, please mark your calendars, as our 
next First Friday Share Shabbat will be on May 6. 
Please join us in person or virtually. If you have not yet 
signed up for a “piece” of the service, please contact 
me or Rabbi Marc.  

Please note that over the next couple of weeks our 8th 
graders will be sponsoring a Mitzvah Project facilitated 
by Barbara Senges and Karen Rosenberg. Kitah Chet 
will be collecting items to help support Camp Hope, a 
summer camp sponsored by Safe Futures (see flyer 
for items needed). We are hoping that all our students 
can donate at least one item from the list. There will 
be a box in the atrium of TERS for donated items. 
Please confirm with Roberta Reisner-Winograd if you 
will be dropping off outside of school hours as she is 
not always in the office. The temple number is (860) 
443-3005. 

Very important…as the school year ends, I need to 
plan for the next school year. So, teachers, faculty as-
sistants, and school families, please be on the lookout 
for a survey that will ask you to confirm whether you 
will be returning to religious school next year. I appre-
ciate your prompt response so I can plan accordingly. 

We have had such a productive school year, one filled 
with new experiences, opportunities to learn and to 
make new connections, and of course, dealing with a 
few speed bumps along the way. We couldn’t have 
done it without the consistent support of Rabbi 
Ekstrand, Sherry Barnes, and all our dedicated teach-
ers, faculty assistants. 

Wishing you all a great summer! 

Rachel O’Brien 

I hope everyone had a 
wonderful Pesach celebra-
tion with family and 
friends, and that you en-
joyed some rest and relaxa-
tion during Spring Break. 
Before taking this well-
deserved down time, April 
was an exciting month for 
our students. On April 3 we had a special First Friday 
Share Shabbat where we welcomed back onegs to 
family service. Thank you to all the TERS families who 
donated some delicious treats to wrap up the service 
with.  

On April 10 TERS held their 3rd Sunday Family Funday. 
We had a great turnout at The Coast Guard Academy 
Bowling Center. A huge THANK YOU to Elyse Hicks for 
helping make this happen. Over 25 students joined in 
on an afternoon of bowling and ice cream Sundae’s. 
These whole school outings have been very successful 
bringing together both students and the community. 

On April 20 TERS also participated in a special Passover 
program. The morning was filled with educational 
hands-on activities. Students made their own Seder 
plates, learned about the Israelites exodus from Egypt 
(followed by a scavenger hunt for the 10 plagues) and 
practiced the Four Questions. Thank you to all our 
teachers for their help in making learning about Pass-
over fun and engaging.  

Our Passover program wrapped up with a small Seder 
and an amazing music program featuring Moses him-
self! A special thanks to Sherry Barnes for organizing, 
leading, and providing for this year’s TERS Seder. 
Each student had their own Seder plate, and I was 
amazed at how many students tried Morar (bitter 
herb) or wanted seconds of the Charoset (a mixture of 
apples, grape juice, and walnut). I would also like to 
thank Sam Winograd who played the part of Moses 
during our music program. To see the look of surprise 
on the students’ faces was priceless.  

Our 8th grade class had a very special treat of their own 
during our Passover programing. Thanks to Rabbi 
Ekstrand we had a very special speaker came to TERS. 
A 92-year-old resident of Mystic agreed to visit TERS 
and speak about her experience in Poland during the 
Nazi occupation. She was so warm, friendly, and open 
about her experiences during the war. It really made 
an impression on our teens, and it was a great way to 
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Temple Emanu-El Religious School (TERS) continued from page 5 
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Bat Mitzvah of Katelyn Haynes May 15 

Events & Service Schedule 

May 4 Wed,. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

May 5 Thur. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

Mar 6  Fri.   6:30 P.M. Share Shabbat 

May 11 Wed,. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

May 12 Thur. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

May 13 Fri.   7:30 P.M. Shabbat Service 

     Sisterhood will be  

     participating. Honoring  

     Janine Sitko recipient of 

     the Howard Ilson Award 

May 15 Sun.,  12:30 P.M. Baking Club 

May 18 Wed,. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

     7:00 P.M. Sisterhood/Hadassah 

     Regional Book Club 

May 19 Thur. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

   TBA  Sisterhood End of the  

     Year Dinner 

May 20 Fri.   7:30 P.M. Shabbat Service 

May 22 Sun. 12:30 P.M. Pickleball & Picnic 

May 25 Wed,. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

May 26 Thur. 10:00 A.M. Walk w/Sisterhood 

May 27 Fri.   7:30 P.M. Shabbat Service 

Katelyn Michael Haynes will be 
called to the Torah on Saturday, 
May 28, 2022. She will be assist-
ing Rabbi Marc Ekstrand and Can-
torial Soloist Sherry Barnes in 
leading the Shabbat Service. 

Katelyn is the daughter of Mi-
chael and Rebecca Haynes of 
Niantic. She is a seventh grade 
high honors student at East Lyme 

Middle School. Katelyn has been a competitive gym-
nast for the past 6 years and enjoys cheerleading, bas-
ketball and drawing. 

As a member of this year’s B’nai Mitzvah class at Tem-
ple Emanu-El, Katie and her class will be working to-
gether to benefit the Safe Futures program in New 
London. 

In addition to her parents, Katie lives with her brother 
Jack who is finishing up his freshman year at UMASS in 
Amherst and her brother Spencer who is a junior at 
East Lyme High School. They all ask you to join them in 
wishing Katie a Mazel Tov on her special day. 

Upcoming Temple Events 
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Anne Kronisch 

Emily Lerner 

Eric Levine 

Caren Linden 

Camrynn Marcus 

Justin Mazza 

Sierra McCaffrey 

Emily Quinn Miller 

Sybil Nassau 

Mikayla O'Brien 

Edward Perl 

David Sayet 

Cheryl Susan Schwartz 

Joseph Segal 

Emma Gail Arruda 

Florence Betten 

Karen S. Bloustine 

Eric Blum 

Dianne Wilkomer Brody 

Rebecca Brody 

Harris Daniels 

Rhonda Daniels 

Henry Dunkerley 

Haley Flax 

Trevor Fornara 

Paula Garnica 

Richard Gipstein 

Lori Goldstein 

Sanford Greenhouse 

Alan Gruber 

Patricia Gruber 

Peter Gruber 

David Hausmann 

Mike Haynes 

Robert Hoffman 

Lance Holwitt 

Merrill Katz 

Adam Kaufman 

Isaac David Kaufman 

Gladys Kimmel 

Moss Kornblith 

Joshua Krasney 

 

May Birthdays  

May 

Anniversaries 

MayYahrzeits 

Ben Shiling 

Randee Siegal 

Perry Anne Smizer 

Brendan Suroviak 

Jessica Tripicco 

Mark Tsai 

Nathan Weiss 

Gabrielle Emily Zettler 

May 6 

Ruth Alpert 

Donald Bendick 

Sidney Chivian 

Eileen Cohen 

Louis Friedman 

Martin Greenbaum 

Lillian Katz 

Stanley A. and Karen S. 
Bloustine 

Jose' R. and Linda 
Cordero 

Scott and Rhonda Daniels 
Bruce and Lisa Darling 

Leonard and Helen  
Goldstein 

Rick and Tammy Kaye 
Martin and Joanna  

Lazarus 
Richard and Sheri Pascal 

Mike and Marcia Reinhard 
Elwin Garth and  

Cheryl Susan Schwartz 
Alvin and Patricia Sher 

Nathan and Shelley Weiss 

Barbara Kelco 

Jerry Lavender 

William Miller 

Mary Louise Murphy 

Bernard L. Ryack 

David Schulman 

James Solomon Smith 

Samuel Steckler 

Esther Sutel 

Isaac Wessel 

Martin Yavener 

 

May 13 

Marcia Bentley 

Beatrice Fishbone 

Belle Galvin 

Aaron Goldblatt 

Kathleen Greenhalgh 

Paul Hans 

Kurt Hopfer 

Beverly Keeler 

Lothar Knobel 

Anne Ressler 

Anna Schlesinger 

Phillip Schlesinger 

Raphael Shafner 

Leah Sher  

Carl Stoner 

Marion Vail 

Nathaniel Wharton 

Mark Wildstein 

Rose Winter 

 

May 20 

Mary Ann Connell 

Ruth Cotton 

Toby Deckler 

Lena Epstein 

Milton Finkelstien 

Judy Flax 

Benjamin Fox 

Helen Friedman 

Glafira Gonzalez 

Michael Goodman 

Susan Greenhalgh 

Mildred Orenstein 

Dr. Jeanne C. Prokesch 

David Rifkin 

Irving Shafner 

James Shleffar 

Ernest Jacob Shoor 

Sam Sitko 

George Trehub 

 

May 27 

Ann Brown 

Ruth Cantor 

Rose Cantor 

Samson Engel 

May Yahrzeits 

Mason Marcus 

Samuel Perlowitz 

Bernard Rosefeldt 

Lizabeth Love Ryan 

Wendy Senges Ryder 

Eleanor Samuels Schnur 

Bernard Shulman 

Howard Smith 

Yetta Solomon 

Alice Werner 
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We are eternally thankful for the support of those below. . .  

Please make checks payable to Temple Emanu-El and remit to PO Box 288, Waterford, CT 06385 

Building Fund 
Michael and Marcia Reinhard 
 -- in loving memory of Shirley Feuerman on her  
    yahrzeit 
 
Cantor's Fund 
Lester Shapiro 
 -- in loving memory of Lillian Shapiro on her yahrzeit 
Norma and Alan Hollandersky 
 -- in memory of Claudia Shapiro 
 
Essential Services Fund 
Judy and Stephen Mann 
 -- in appreciation of the Homecoming Event including 
    the BBQ 
Martin and Joanna Lazarus 
 -- in loving memory of Mary Temple on her yahrzeit 
Michelle Blinderman Davis 
 -- in loving memory of Gertrude Pat Blinderman on 
    her yahrzeit 
Paula Garnica 
 -- in loving memory of Mary Shleffar on her yahrzeit 
 
Goldsmith Kallan Fund 
Maria & Steven Powell 
 -- in memory of Terry Goldsmith 
 
Isaaca Siegel Landscaping Fund 
Barry Feldman 
 -- in loving memory of Abraham Allie Feldman on his  
   yahrzeit 
 
Mitzvah Fund 
Hali and Gerry Keeler & family 
 -- in loving memory of Frank Kelco on his yahrzeit 
 -- in loving memory of Barbara Kelco on her yahrzeit 
Judy and Stephen Mann 
 -- in honor of Karen Rosenberg's wonderful volunteer 
    work for Safe Futures 
 -- Happy Birthday to Aaron Rosenberg 
Leonard and Helen Goldstein 
 -- in loving memory of Louise Goldstein on her  
    yahrzeit 
 
Rabbi Aaron Rosenberg Tikkun Olam Scholarship 
Fund 
Edith Ziegler 
 -- in loving memory of Irving Ziegler on his yahrzeit 

Jane and Chic Weinberg 
 --- in loving memory of Freda Weinberg on her  
    yahrzeit 
Kenn and Kim Fischburg 
 --- in honor of Karen Rosenberg being chosen for the  
   CCADV 2022 Honor Roll 
Leslie and Harvey Orenstein and Family 
 --- in appreciation of Rabbi Aaron Rosenberg's  
    kindness 
Norma and Alan Hollandersky 
 --- in memory of Harold Wolfe 
 
Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
Norma and Alan Hollandersky 
 --- mazel tov to Gail and Steve Weber on the birth of  
    their granddaughter, Phoebe Jo Ritterband 
 
Ruth Joan Brody Religious School Fund 
Leslie Spees and family 
 --- in loving memory of Howard Segool on his yahrzeit 
 
Sam Kushner Fund 
Marcy Kaplan 
 --- in loving memory of Arnold Kaplan on his yahrzeit 
 
Torah Fund 
Rabbi Marc and Rabbi Polly Ekstrand 
 --- in memory of Harold Wolfe 

To My Temple Emanu-El friends, 

There are no words to express the heartfelt 
feelings I have in thanking the Temple 
community who remembered my dear  
husband in so many ways. 

To know that your thoughtfulness also  
enriched the various funds from which we 
all benefit was very gratifying. 

Harold would have been so appreciative as 
the Wolfe family is. 

Thank you all, 
Sherry Wolfe 
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Starry Night Seeking Auction Donations 

The Social Action Committee thanks all those who helped clean INSIDE and OUT of Temple Emanuel during the 
Homecoming - April 10. So many chores on the list were completed - BUT others remain. Keep looking for another 
date for working on those items left on the list!! Hope others will join. Everyone seemed to enjoy working together 
and helping our congregation, at the same time.  

Remember we can whistle while we work. Also - look for dates for Habitat for Humanity Builds.  

There is a need for rides to medical appointments, grocery stores, etc.” Please call or email- Karen Bloustine- 
860/326-6377, Bloustinek@gmail com.  

Karen Bloustine and Sybil Nassau, Social Action Committee Co Chairs 

bloustinek@gmail.com | sybil.nassau@yahoo.com 

Social Action - Karen Bloustine & Sybil Nassau, Co-Chairs 

After a three-year pandemic hiatus, Starry Night, Tem-

ple Emanuel’s biggest fundraiser, returns Saturday, 

June 11, 2022 at 6 pm at the Port 

“N Starboard at Ocean Beach 

Park in New London. A signifi-

cant component of the fundrais-

ing event will be an online silent 

auction. The committee is ask-

ing TE members to consider do-

nating items or services of value 

such as the use of vacation 

homes and time shares, special 

dining experiences, golf out-

ings, sports and entertainment 

tickets, pro lessons, and high 

end goods. Popular services in 

past auctions include dinner for 

6, piano lessons, housekeeping 

service, oil delivery, handyman 

services. Gift card donations to your favorite restau-

rants are highly encouraged. 

For service donations — not a physical item — please 

send a photo and/or a description with name of donor 

and value to Roberta at office@tewaterford.org. Small 

items such as jewelry, technology, or printed gift cer-

tificates can be dropped off at the office or picked up 

by request. Those who have large items to donate are 

asked to please send a photo, description with name of 

donor and value and someone will pick up the donation 

close to the event date. Only new items will be accept-

ed. 

Celebrating the 60th, 61st and 62nd anniversaries, the 

evening will feature a 60s theme and have a slightly 

different format than the dinner 

dances in the past. In addition to 

the auction, the night will include 

dancing to the sounds of the 

1960s and guests will be treated 

to heavy hors d’oeuvres, dessert, 

and cocktails on the spacious 

outdoor deck overlooking the 

Long Island Sound as well as in 

the main ballroom.  

The committee is also looking 

for photos to include in a slide 

show showcasing members and 

events through the years, most 

especially those from the 1960s. 

If you have some photos to 

share either scan and email them to Amy Perry at  

perryamy1@gmail.com or drop them off at the office. 

Be sure that all photos are clearly marked with your 

name and phone number on the back of photos and 

the envelope. 

For more information about donating and attending 

what is sure to be a totally groovy and important 

event go to https://

www.teastarrynightdinnerdance.com. To Purchase 

tickets go to https://

www.teastarrynightdinnerdance.com/payment-form. 

You can also find a Starry Night link on the TE website 

https://tewaterford.org/. 

mailto:office@tewaterford.org
mailto:perryamy1@gmail.com
https://www.teastarrynightdinnerdance.com
https://www.teastarrynightdinnerdance.com
https://www.teastarrynightdinnerdance.com/
file:///C:/Users/Roberta/Documents/Office/Bulk%20Mail/2022/April/To%20Purchase%20tickets
file:///C:/Users/Roberta/Documents/Office/Bulk%20Mail/2022/April/To%20Purchase%20tickets
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Todah 

Rabah! 

Thank you Homecoming Helpers 

Thank you to all the wonderful Homecoming Help-

ers on April 10.  

Hopefully, everyone who was working on the 

Temple’s to-do-list is mentioned below – (if not, 

please contact Roberta at  860-443-3005. 

 

Brian Alpert 

Sherry Barnes 

Linda Barnett 

Michael Barnett 

Sean Bendick 

Flossie Betten 

Michael Betten 

Karen Bloustine 

Stan Bloustine 

Marcie Brensilver 

Ilan Ekstrand 

Rabbi Mark Ekstrand 

Nava Ekstrand 

Barry Feldman 

Sandy Fisher 

Abe Fisher 

Susan Fornara 

Judi Glickstein 

Marc Goldsmith 

Jose-Michael Gonzalez 

Ellen Gottfried 

Paul Kanfer 

Pamela Kilbey-Fox 

Simone Lerner 

Harriet Lesko 

Judy Mann 

Steve Mann 

Erica McCaffrey 

Rich McCaffrey 

Bayla McCaffrey 

Sierra McCaffrey 

Jo Michaelson 

Greg Morea 

John Murphy 

Sybil Nasau 

Mark Newall 

Ethan Novick 

Andy Parad 

Sheri Pascal 

Rich Pascal 

Michael Reinhard 

Roberta Reisner-Winograd 

Judd Rosen 

Dale Rosen 

Karen Rosenberg 

Nathaniel Rowe 

Armi Rowe 

Jonathan Rowe 

Barbara Senges 

Eileen Shapiro 

Alvin Sher 

Pat Sher 

Michele Snitkin 

Harvey Snitkin 

Claire Warren 

Gail Weber 

Shoshanah Weiss 

Sam Winograd 

Barbara Wolfe 

Scott Wolfe 

Scott Zettler 

 

THANK YOU ALL! 
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RE/MAX on the Bay 

860-443-CITY (2487) 

Support Temple Advertisers / $18 per month / $165 for 11 months / Call 860-443-3005 
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TEMPLE EMANU-EL 

PO BOX 288 

WATERFORD, CT 06385 

Non-Profit  
Organization 

U.S. Postage PAID 
New London, CT 

06320 
Permit #480 

Please use PO BOX 288 WATERFORD, CT 06385 

when mailing material to the temple 

Deadline for June 2022 Bulletin is Friday, May 13 

Email your articles to Roberta at office@tewaterford.org 
CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our Leadership 
Rabbi / Marc Ekstrand / rabbi@tewaterford.org 

Rabbi Emeritus / Aaron Rosenberg / arloveskr@aol.com 

Cantorial Soloist / Sherry Barnes /  

                                       cantorialsoloist@tewaterford.org 

President / Andy Parad / president@tewaterford.org 

1st Vice President / Armi Rowe 

VP of Building and Grounds / Russell Sheikowitz / 

                                         buildingsgrounds@tewaterford.org 

VP of Religious Practices / Claire Warren 

Treasurer / Thomas Smith / treasurer@tewaterford.org 

Vice Treasurer / Bruce Goldstein 

Recording Secretary / Marcia Reinhard 

Corresponding Secretary / Deborah Linder 

Immediate Past President / Jo-el Fernandez  

        pastpresident@tewaterford.org 

3 Year Trustees:  Michael Barnett, Michele Caton, Jonathan Rowe,  

  one unfilled 

2 Year Trustees:  Robbin Alpert, Susan Cramer, Amy Perry,  

  Shoshana Weiss 

1 Year Trustees: John Murphy, Irene Brickman-Smith, Janine 

Sitko, Scott Wolfe 

Membership Co-Chairs /  

Social Action Co-Chairs / Karen Bloustine & Sybil Nassau 

Sisterhood / Gail Weber & Barbara Senges/  

  sisterhood@tewaterford.org 

Gift Shop / Susan Hausmann / judaicashop@tewaterford.org 

Brotherhood / Richard McCaffrey & Nathaniel Rowe /  

  brotherhood@tewaterford.org 

Kitchen Committee Chair / Edee Smith 

Religious School Committee Chair: Sarah Selke 

Religious School Administrator / Rachel O’Brien /  

                                             religiousschool@tewaterford.org 

Office Administrator / Roberta Reisner-Winograd /  

                                                             office@tewaterford.org 

Webmaster / Aaron Kaplan / webmaster2@tewaterford.org 

Custodian / Don Kasper 

Bulletin Editor / Mimi Perl 

Temple Location: 29 Dayton Road, Waterford, CT 06385 

Temple Mailing Address: PO Box 288, Waterford, CT 06385 

Office: 860-443-3005  

Religious School: 860-443-3005 

Website: www.tewaterford.org 


